## OFFICE OF SELECTMEN, ASSESSORS AND OVERSEERS OF THE POOR

## Town of CORNISH, MAINE

Selectmen's meeting September 5, 1980 August

Present: Bill Hoxie, Ronnie Outhuse, Marcia

I. Problems at the Thompson Park

- 1) Hoxie spoke to Archie Howe, local State Trooper
- 2) Willie to repair the light.
- II. Lights in front of the Town Hall still to be replaced. Bill to speak to the Dr. about getting in touch with both Willie Liberty and Lloyd Margent.
- III. Selectmen received a letter from the Planning Board requesting a joint meeting. It has been set for next Tuesday (8/12) at the Town Hall at 7:30 P.M. Marcia to inform Vinal to set this up with the other members.
- IV. General Assistance Hearing--set for August 19th at 7:30 at the Town Hall. Marcia to contact MMto get copies of the guidelines. Advertise in the Shoppers' Guide the week of the 12th.
- V. Bill spoke to John Hoyt, Superintendent of SAD #55 about the Area High School Building Fund.
- VI. Garfield Lane came to meeting to inquire about the dump situation. The Selectmen have received no response to our letter to the DEP. DEP got in touch with Hollis on using landfill site. Bill to go to Alfred for more information.
- VII. At the next meeting a date will be set for the upcoming Special Town Meeting.

VIII. The warrant was signed.

Marcia Pendexter, Sec't.